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USCIB Comments on Special Trademarks Issues Working Team (STI) Report 
January 26, 2010
The United States Council for International Business (USCIB) appreciates the opportunity to provide comments to ICANN on the Special Trademarks Issues Working Team (STI) Report. USCIB is a business association whose membership includes some 300 leading U.S companies, professional services firms and associations, representing a wide array of Internet stakeholders, including general business users, ISPs, IP Rights Holders, registries, and registrars. USCIB is a founding member of the ICANN Generic Name Supporting Organization (GNSO) Business Constituency and was very active in the formative stages of ICANN. The technical coordination of the Internet is of critical importance to all of our members given the amount of their business that is conducted over it. 

We appreciate ICANN’s determination at its recent meeting in Seoul to address outstanding issues, including ensuring effective rights protection mechanisms for any new gTLD rollout, an effort USCIB supports and views as critical.  ICANN and the Internet community must work together to identify ways to effectively foster competition, protect trademarks, safeguard consumer interests, and ensure a secure and stable DNS as the process for possible introduction of new gTLDs develops.
With regard to the STI Report, USCIB generally supports policy to create a Trademark Clearinghouse (TC) and Uniform Rapid Suspension (URS) system. While USCIB’s comments here are generally supportive of the aims of the TC and URS, we are unable at this time to offer detailed comment on the quality of either policy initiative toward effective rights protection goals.  However, we do believe that the policy to create TC and URS procedures to protect trademarks should be consistent with the intent and thrust of the Implementation Recommendation Team (IRT) recommendations from last year.  USCIB generally supported the recommendations offered by the IRT in their final report and reiterates its view that ICANN should proceed generally with all of the mechanisms set forth in the IRT report. 
Of note, USCIB maintains concerns about ICANN’s overall timing of this report’s release. While ICANN technically provided the community with a month to review, releasing the proposal alongside the important Affirmation reviews and Expression of Interest proposals over the holidays essentially reduced the comment period to less than three weeks.  It is extraordinarily difficult for cross-sector organizations like USCIB to develop in-depth comments and build internal consensus on new issues within such a relatively short timeframe.
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USCIB thanks ICANN for the opportunity to comment on the STI Report, and we look forward to further engagement and possibly submitting more detailed comments on issues pertaining to the potential introduction of new gTLDs.
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